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THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE WATER AND SEWER AUTHORITY 
 
The Water and Sewer Authority held a public hearing May 10, 2018, in the Alexandria Room at 
Edmond Town Hall, 45 Main Street, Newtown, CT.  Marianne Brown called the meeting to order at 
7:03pm. 
 
Present: Dick Zang,  Lou Carbone, Marianne Brown, Alan Shepard, George Hill, Carl Zencey 
Absent:  Gene Vetrano 
Also Present:  Director of Public Work Fred Hurley, Mike Burton, 2 members of the public and 2 
members of the press 
 
Set Sewer Benefit Assessment for 10-22 Washington Avenue at $584,000 – Alan Shepard recused 
himself.   
 
Michael Burton, project owner addressed the board.  The benefit assessment should be based on past 
benefit assessments in town.  In the past, town houses have been appraised at $9,000 and apartments at 
$5,400, which was prior approval for this project and covered bridge.   
 
Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:07pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Arlene Miles, Clerk 
 


